Natural Sciences Chairs Council

February 9, 2009
1:00-2:58 BI 104

Meeting Minutes

Priorities for the Year: 
Projects Supported by Council of Chairs:   A/C in the PE building, peer advisor posters to circulate in classes and to post outside of the departments, and potable water for the BI and PS buildings, and update the College website.

Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  recruiting CD for the college and departments, increase international exchanges, increase external grant activity, increase student research opportunities with faculty, open part of the museum, initiate the Scherba lecture series, formalize the scholarship and internship process for the College, seek to establish equipment service contracts.
Approval of minutes for January 26, 2009.  The Minutes were approved as distributed.
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs.  

· George – An IEEE Student chapter has been established in the CSE department. IEEE was formerly known as the Institute of Electrical and Electronics Engineers, but now it only goes by the acronym. IEEE is the “world’s leading professional association for the advancement of technology.” The chapter is open for membership to all interested students on campus. The advisor is Dr. Yasha Karant.

· Lory – Department write-ups for the Natural Phenomena are due by Friday, February 27th.
· Lynne - The nursing department received 400+ books as a gift for a collection. The books will be cataloged and used by nursing students. 

2. Announcements from Administration
· Leon Panetta Institute – There is an opportunity for an undergraduate from CSUSB to study public policy with Mr. Panetta and associated faculty. They will spend one quarter away. The first month will be spent at CSU Monterey Bay, then the student will spend the remainder of the quarter in Washington, DC interning for a House of Representative member. President Karnig wants nominations by May 1, 2009.
· Bio Tech certificate program – Cal Poly Pomona has requested if other CSU campuses are able to take Malaysian students next year into a Bio Tech certificate program because they are expecting 250 students and they will be at capacity and unable to take all of them. 
· Fewer students in the Spring – It was projected that due to application deadlines, that there could be approximately 250 less students in the spring quarter.  
· Students on academic probation  – Undergraduate Studies currently has holds on 450 students that are on probation and need to take care of their hold before the spring quarter or they will be dropped.
· Outstanding Grant Reports – The Dean passed out a list of outstanding grant reports that faculty have not submitted. Faculty that have outstanding reports will not be eligible to receive additional finding until the delinquent reports are submitted.
· Spring break student trip to Korea – The Dean and Dr. So met with the 25 students that are going to Korea during spring break. The total cost for each student will be $750. The Dean will send a list of participating students to the department chairs.

· Student Recruitment Items – The Dean reminded the chairs to submit their department recruitment items to him by the end of this week.

· Department Retention Activities - The Dean reminded the chairs to submit their department retention activities to him by the end of this week.

Action Items: 

1.


Discussion Items:

1. Scheduling Update 

a. Winter – Census date numbers were distributed today. The university is over target by 5%. The college is at 112% of target.
b. Spring – The printed schedule is now available and priority registration begins on February 16th. We are trying to cut B4 GE category sections and not the seats for budgetary purposes.
c. Summer – Schedule build deadline has passed.
d. Fall 2009 – Schedule build will begin on February 16th. 
2.         Winter Quarter Additional Course Funding – (see attachment) The Dean handed out the amounts that will be transferred to the departments for offering extra courses to make target. Renee will transfer the money this week.
3.
Winter Quarter Enrollment Augmentation – (see attachment) The Dean handed out the amounts that will be transferred to the departments for winter enrollment. Renee will transfer the money this week.

4.
Enrollment management planning for each department – The Dean wants departments to plan for enrollment management. He wants the college to get enrollment down to about 102% for the spring. The Dean also wants to meet individually with each chair that has an enrollment problem and formulate a plan and work toward a solution to decrease enrollment. A discussion followed.
5.
Equipment requests for 2008-09 – $237,011 ($43,723 spent)
a. Monark Exercise Bikes – Kinesiology $8,325
b. Chiller for the X-Ray – Physics $6,100

c. Hachet Analyzer – Chemistry $10,000

d. Portable autoclave – Biology $7,824

The above items have been approved by the dean as being essential to the department and have been submitted to the provost for approval.
6.
Budgetary reduction status – The dean passed around the proposed budgetary reductions for the chairs to look at. 
7.
Transfer Day – February 21 – 9:30-12:30, Santos Manuel Event Center

a. Welcome Table 9:00-9:30 – Cindy has received a response from all of the departments and has a list of participating faculty. 
b.   Meeting 9:55-10:40 (workshop of their major/college given by you or a designated faculty representative, share with students specific information on the majors in your college such as: course requirements, class structure, and career and internship opportunities.) 
8.
Construction Projects:

a. Observatory – They are moving ahead with SCE for $80k power feed meeting this week. Roberto is also working on getting grading for the road. The Board of Trustees approved the observatory project. They are working on getting schematic approval and pushing for complete contracts for in kind contributions. Permits for flood control are being updated. Construction should begin at the end of April if all goes well.
b. BI and PS buildings – John reported that the water problems in the buildings are still not solved, however, with the consistent flushing of the system that has been ongoing, it appears that the water is satisfactory.
